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e-pistle 
for the week of March 1, 2018 

 

  

              Minister's Message 
 
Dear First Congregational Family, 
Today is my first day! I am grateful, excited, and hopeful as we begin on this new chapter 
together. I am grateful for this opportunity to serve as your new settled pastor. You are an 
answer to my prayers. Thank you for inviting me to join you. So many people worked hard 
to make this day possible and I want to thank each of you! My heart is grateful to God's 
Spirit for guiding us to this moment. 
  
I am excited to be part of this community of faith! I am excited about our worship together 
and about all the ways we will grow. I am excited about what is to come. I am excited to be 
here with you now. 
  
I am hopeful! Last year I attended a leadership training and was asked to create a personal 
mission statement. It went something like this: my mission is to partner with others to share 
God's healing and hope with people in pain and on the margins. I am praying that God 
uses us to be a place of healing and hope. I am hopeful that together we will be 
transformed, renewed, and radiant as we share God's love with the world. 
  
With gratitude, excitement and hope, 
  



              - Pastor Sarah 
 
Lenten Breakfasts 
The Southeastern Association of the Indiana Kentucky Conference is once again 
sponsoring a series of ‘Men’s Breakfasts’ on Saturday mornings at 8 a.m. at different 
churches.  Each breakfast includes a meal, a devotion and an offering that will go to 
support a ministry of the host church.  The first breakfast will be: 
 
  Saturday, March 3   
   Immanuel UCC 
   Corner of East and Prospect Streets 
   Indianapolis, IN  46225 
 
   Saturday, March 10 
   St. John's UCC (Southport) 
   Corner of US 31 South and Southport Road 
 
Please call the host church by Tuesday, March 6 if you plan to attend.  The phone number 
is 317 - 881 - 2353.           
 
Lenten Program for March 4 - Communication Workshop 
You are invited to a workshop on communication presented by guest speaker Cynthia 
Drouin.  Ms. Drouin graduated from Christian Theological Seminary in 2016 with a Master 
of Arts in Clinical Mental Health Counseling.  She is a  Licensed Mental Health Counseling 
Associate, with a wealth of training as can be seen in her professional bio below.  She is 
skilled at teaching groups of diverse people ways of communicating that help them set and 
meet their goals while at the same time affirming one another even when compromise is 
necessary.  Ms. Drouin has a history with FCC; she grew up in our church and is the 
daughter of the beloved Rev. Waldo and Priscilla Savage.  Come join us for an afternoon 
of learning and practicing ways of communicating within the beloved community.  If you 
wish, bring a sack lunch.  Refreshments will be served during the break. 
 
Bio:  Cynthia Drouin, MA, LMHCA graduated summa cum laude from Christian 
Theological Seminary (CTS) in 2016 with a Master of Arts in Clinical Mental Health 
Counseling. She is a Licensed Mental Health Counselor Associate, has completed all 
training as a Clinical Mental Health Counselor, and now is accumulating supervised, post-
graduate clinical hours for LMHC licensure in 2018.  In addition to working from a 
foundation of psychodynamic psychoanalytic theory, Cynthia is advanced Gestalt trained 
and currently is engaged in learning Mentalization Based Treatment skills.  Cynthia is a 



relational therapist who sees clients in private practice and works as a Mental Health 
Clinician at the St. Vincent Stress Center.  Areas of special interest and clinical expertise 
include interpersonal communication, assisting individuals, couples and groups with 
personal crisis management, grief and loss, depression and anxiety, life transition 
adjustment, relationship concerns, life review and aging, addictive behaviors, wellness, life-
limiting illness and disability, creative expression, self-esteem and perception.  Cynthia 
welcomes the opportunity to return to First Congregational UCC where she grew up as the 
daughter of Reverend Waldo and Priscilla Savage. 
 
Worship for Sunday 
 
Adult Class - 9:45 a.m. 
Our topic this week will be " Christians as Peacemakers."  Meet in the library. 
  
Traditional Service - 11:00 a.m. 
The Way of Love. This will be Pastor Sarah's first Sunday with us!  Join us for her 
message of love! 
 
New Creation - 5:30 p.m. 
 Theme:  Caring for the Least of These.   
 
 
  
 
 
  
 
  

What's Happening at FCC 
 
Mission of the Month, One Great Hour of Sharing (OGHS) 
2017 was a year of unprecedented disasters—Hurricanes Harvey, Irma, and Maria; heavy 
rainfall in California followed by deadly landslides; extreme heat and wildfires; tornadoes in 
the South and Midwest; earthquakes in Mexico and on the Iran/Iraq border; flooding and 
monsoons in Bangladesh and India; drought and famine in the Horn of Africa.  It went on 
and on.  But if you contributed to One Great Hour of Sharing last year, you were there 
helping.  OGHS provides funds to react quickly to disasters around the world.  Working 
with local organizations world-wide, OGHS has infrastructure in place to respond rapidly 
whenever and wherever disaster strikes.  We don’t know where the need will come this 



year, but we can be sure there will be new disasters affecting communities that will need 
our help.  OGHS is one of the UCC’s “5 for 5” offerings, which FCC has committed to 
support.  While small donations are always welcome, this is one offering that we urge you 
to support generously.  Be there helping with the next crisis by donating now.  Use the 
special envelopes or put OGHS in the notation line of your check.  Thank you. 
 
Pantry Items of the Month 
During March we are collecting the following items: rice, juices, peanut butter and bar soap 
 
Easter Lilies 
Easter is right around the corner. Please order a plant (Lily, tulip, hyacinth) to help 
celebrate Easter. The cost per plant is $10.00. Order forms will be in the bulletin or call the 
church office. Any questions see or email Sally Coombs at sallysews73@gmail.com 
 
Deadline: March 25, 2018 
Display : April 1, 2018 
 
Family Promise Clothing Drive, March 2-18.  
Looking forward to spring?  Starting to get those spring clothes ready? Here’s an 
opportunity to do an inventory of your clothes and do some good in the process.  Pick out 
those gently used clothes you no longer wear, bring them to church in white kitchen trash 
bags or put them in bags provided in the cloak room, drop them in the white laundry 
baskets and help out Family Promise.  No shoes or accessories, please.  Thanks in 
advance, because every bag helps Family Promise receive a $5 clothing voucher from 
Goodwill to help families with emergency clothing for children or even work apparel for 
adults.  Below are important dates to keep in mind: 
  
Friday, March 2 to Sunday, March 18:  Congregations collect clothing. 
  
Monday, March 19-Saturday, March 24:  Congregations deliver clothing to the FPGI 
Day 
Center at 1850 N. Arsenal Ave., Indianapolis, IN 46218 between 9:00 a.m. and 4:00 p.m. 
 
Workshop is Tonight! 
Environmentally Responsible Investing for Congregations Workshop 
Date: Thursday, March 1st, 2018 
7:00 - 8:30 p.m. 
St. Luke's United Methodist Church 
100 W. 86th Street 



 

Indianapolis, IN  46260 
 
Environmentally responsible ways to invest endowment funds and other pools of money is 
a topic of frequent debate in many organizations including congregations. These 
discussions are often fueled by media coverage or by single issue advocates but do not 
apply a more systematic approach using key environmental and creation care principles. 
This workshop addresses directly the important role congregational investment leaders can 
play in developing key principles, assessing responsible investment choices, assuring 
financial performance and communicating the principles, practices, and results to the 
congregation and community. The workshop is also targeted for individuals within 
congregations that perceive the benefit to this approach as well 

Please RSVP HERE for this FREE event! 
Pastoral Care 
Please contact Rev. Sarah at (386) - 478-9012 or PastorSarah@fcindy.org.   
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e-pistle 

for the week of March 8, 2018 
 

  

              Minister's Message 

 

Dear First Congregational Family, 

This is my first full week as your new settled pastor. As I listen, pray, think, and dream 

about our new life together, I am filled with thanksgiving for all the ways you show up for 

each other. Wow! I witness dedication, passion, creativity, wisdom, compassion and 

intelligence all wrapped up into one conversation, one meeting, and one worship service. 

All of these are signs to me (and I hope to you) that God is here with us, leading us, 

alongside us and within us as we nurture and grow our beloved community. 

  

Be sure to join us at New Creation this Sunday for our final Lenten program to prepare us 

spiritually for the coming Holy Week. There will be a thoughtful and engaging session 

about the way of nonviolence; a great opportunity to bring a friend to church. See the note 

below for more information. 

  

I look forward to getting to know you. So please feel free to reach out to me and let’s talk! I 

hope to see you on Sunday. 

 

With a grateful heart, 

  

              - Pastor Sarah 

http://www.facebook.com/sharer/sharer.php?u=http%3A%2F%2Fmailchi.mp%2F45ce419e77c2%2Fe-pistle-for-march-8
http://us16.forward-to-friend.com/forward?u=7a2e4c501545b6d78729a64a1&id=1cb9fd7d88&e=%5bUNIQID%5d
http://www.facebook.com/sharer/sharer.php?u=http://mailchi.mp/45ce419e77c2/e-pistle-for-march-8
http://us16.forward-to-friend.com/forward?u=7a2e4c501545b6d78729a64a1&id=1cb9fd7d88&e=[UNIQID]
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What's the Buzz! 

Mark your calendar for 12:15 on March 18 for our next session.  More information to follow! 

 

Lenten Breakfasts 

The Southeastern Association of the Indiana Kentucky Conference is once again 

sponsoring a series of ‘Men’s Breakfasts’ on Saturday mornings at 8 a.m. at different 

churches.  Each breakfast includes a meal, a devotion and an offering that will go to 

support a ministry of the host church.  We are hosting the Men’s Lenten Breakfast on 

March 17! 

 

Lots of hands are needed to get the work done. Randy Walker is coordinating the effort 

and has the various tasks organized but could use additional help. So men, plan to attend 

this early morning event at the church, and see Randy if you can lend a hand in preparing, 

conducting, or cleaning up. 

 

Worship for Sunday 

 

Adult Class - 9:45 a.m. 

Our topic this week will be " Hope for Peace - Part I." 

 Meet in the library. 

  

Traditional Service - 11:00 a.m. 

From the Shadows to the Light.  This will be Pastor Sarah's second Sunday with 

us!  Join us for her message of love! 

 

New Creation - 5:30 p.m. 

 As we continue our Lenten theme of discipleship in New Creation, we focus this Sunday 

on Jesus’s message of non-violence based on Luke 22:49-53. Our worship service will 

feature a variety of videos presenting various aspects of non-violence. After our service 

we’ll gather for a soup supper, followed by discussion and activities around how we can 

best follow Jesus in fostering non-violence in our culture. Please join us in exploring this 

timely and relevant topic as we work to build God’s Beloved Community. 

   

 

 

  

 

 



  

 

  

What's Happening at FCC 

 

Mission of the Month, One Great Hour of Sharing (OGHS) 

2017 was a year of unprecedented disasters—Hurricanes Harvey, Irma, and Maria; heavy 

rainfall in California followed by deadly landslides; extreme heat and wildfires; tornadoes in 

the South and Midwest; earthquakes in Mexico and on the Iran/Iraq border; flooding and 

monsoons in Bangladesh and India; drought and famine in the Horn of Africa.  It went on 

and on.  But if you contributed to One Great Hour of Sharing last year, you were there 

helping.  OGHS provides funds to react quickly to disasters around the world.  Working 

with local organizations world-wide, OGHS has infrastructure in place to respond rapidly 

whenever and wherever disaster strikes.  We don’t know where the need will come this 

year, but we can be sure there will be new disasters affecting communities that will need 

our help.  OGHS is one of the UCC’s “5 for 5” offerings, which FCC has committed to 

support.  While small donations are always welcome, this is one offering that we urge you 

to support generously.  Be there helping with the next crisis by donating now.  Use the 

special envelopes or put OGHS in the notation line of your check.  Thank you. 

 

Pantry Items of the Month 

During March we are collecting the following items: rice, juices, peanut butter and bar soap 

 

Easter Lilies 

Easter is right around the corner. Please order a plant (Lily, tulip, hyacinth) to help 

celebrate Easter. The cost per plant is $10.00. Order forms will be in the bulletin or call the 

church office. Any questions see or email Sally Coombs at sallysews73@gmail.com 

 

Deadline: March 25, 2018 

Display : April 1, 2018 

 

Plymouth Rockers 

The Plymouth Rockers will meet on March 27 at noon, at the church. We’ll have a bring-

our-own lunch, followed by a program. Come and bring friends 

 

Monthly Food Donations 

Good News! While our food donations were down substantially in February, they have 

already picked up in March. Good going! 

 

mailto:sallysews73@gmail.com


 

Family Promise Clothing Drive, March 2-18.  

Looking forward to spring?  Starting to get those spring clothes ready? Here’s an 

opportunity to do an inventory of your clothes and do some good in the process.  Pick out 

those gently used clothes you no longer wear, bring them to church in white kitchen trash 

bags or put them in bags provided in the cloak room, drop them in the white laundry 

baskets and help out Family Promise.  No shoes or accessories, please.  Thanks in 

advance, because every bag helps Family Promise receive a $5 clothing voucher from 

Goodwill to help families with emergency clothing for children or even work apparel for 

adults.  Below are important dates to keep in mind: 

  

Friday, March 2 to Sunday, March 18:  Congregations collect clothing. 

  

Monday, March 19-Saturday, March 24:  Congregations deliver clothing to the FPGI 

Day Center at 1850 N. Arsenal Ave., Indianapolis, IN 46218 between 9:00 a.m. and 4:00 

p.m. 

 

Pastoral Care 
Please contact Rev. Sarah at (386) - 478-9012 or PastorSarah@fcindy.org.   
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e-pistle 

for the week of March 15, 2018 
 

  

              Minister's Message 

 

Dear First Congregational Family, 

Do you remember what it was like to be a young child and open Christmas presents? You 

see the gift wrapped, sitting beneath the tree, and you wonder with excitement what could 

be inside? My first two weeks for me feel like opening beautifully wrapped gifts as I 

encounter new people, new ideas and new ways of being church. For me, being your new 

pastor is like opening a gift I have eagerly waited for…and now the wrapping paper comes 

off and I get to see what is inside the box. Inside First Congregational, I am finding gifts of 

faith, hope, passion, peace, compassion, joy and love. 

  

Now since it is Lent and not Advent or Christmas, I considered not sharing these thoughts 

with you for fear that I may be viewed as out of season. However, sometimes Christmas 

comes in Lent. Sometimes the gift of Christ comes as a surprise. Sometimes God’s gifts 

show up after the Christmas decorations have been put away. This church is a gift…to me 

and to so many others. 

  

Thank you for all the kind words of welcome and encouragement as we start our journey 

together. It is wonderful to get to know each of you. You are a gift to me. 

  

http://www.facebook.com/sharer/sharer.php?u=http%3A%2F%2Fmailchi.mp%2F0913bbb92a7e%2Fe-pistle-for-march-15
http://us16.forward-to-friend.com/forward?u=7a2e4c501545b6d78729a64a1&id=2e94f6b440&e=%5bUNIQID%5d
http://www.facebook.com/sharer/sharer.php?u=http://mailchi.mp/0913bbb92a7e/e-pistle-for-march-15
http://us16.forward-to-friend.com/forward?u=7a2e4c501545b6d78729a64a1&id=2e94f6b440&e=[UNIQID]
http://fcindy.org/


I hope to see you Sunday! 

 

Blessings,  

              - Pastor Sarah 

 

What's the Buzz? Find out this Sunday! 

Please join us for pitch in lunch at 12:30 to have opportunity for discussion and fellowship 

with each other and Pastor Sarah! For questions please contact Karen Walker. 

 

Lenten Breakfasts 

The Southeastern Association of the Indiana Kentucky Conference is once again 

sponsoring a series of ‘Men’s Breakfasts’ on Saturday mornings at 8 a.m. at different 

churches.  Each breakfast includes a meal, a devotion and an offering that will go to 

support a ministry of the host church.  

 

Men will meet at our church at 8:00 AM this Saturday, March 17.  We'll have breakfast in 

the Mayflower Room, followed by a time of devotion in the Sanctuary. Volunteers are 

needed and appreciated. For questions see Randy Walker. 

 

The next and last breakfast will be on March 24: 

 

Zion Evangelical UCC 

Corner of North and New Jersey Streets 

Please call the host church by Monday, March 20 at (317)-639-6411. 

 

Worship for Sunday 

 

Adult Class - 9:45 a.m. 

Our topic this week will be " Hope for Peace - Part II." 

 Meet in the library. 

  

Traditional Service - 11:00 a.m. 

Pastor Sarah's sermon this week will be "The Joy of God’s Salvation".  Join us for her 

message of love! 

 

New Creation - 5:30 p.m. 

Continuing our Lenten journey of discipleship, this week we explore ways in which Jesus 

was – and was not – inclusive in his ministry, and what his ministry says for ours in this 

regard. Who do we include and how do we go about that? What more can we do? Matthew 



15:21-28 tells us how Jesus learned something about being more inclusive, and surely 

there’s more for us to learn as well. All are welcome. 

 

   

 

 

  

 

 

  

 

  

What's Happening at FCC 

 

Mission of the Month, One Great Hour of Sharing (OGHS) 

2017 was a year of unprecedented disasters—Hurricanes Harvey, Irma, and Maria; heavy 

rainfall in California followed by deadly landslides; extreme heat and wildfires; tornadoes in 

the South and Midwest; earthquakes in Mexico and on the Iran/Iraq border; flooding and 

monsoons in Bangladesh and India; drought and famine in the Horn of Africa.  It went on 

and on.  But if you contributed to One Great Hour of Sharing last year, you were there 

helping.  OGHS provides funds to react quickly to disasters around the world.  Working 

with local organizations world-wide, OGHS has infrastructure in place to respond rapidly 

whenever and wherever disaster strikes.  We don’t know where the need will come this 

year, but we can be sure there will be new disasters affecting communities that will need 

our help.  OGHS is one of the UCC’s “5 for 5” offerings, which FCC has committed to 

support.  While small donations are always welcome, this is one offering that we urge you 

to support generously.  Be there helping with the next crisis by donating now.  Use the 

special envelopes or put OGHS in the notation line of your check.  Thank you. 

 

Pantry Items of the Month 

During March we are collecting the following items: rice, juices, peanut butter and bar soap 

 

Easter Lilies 

Easter is right around the corner. Please order a plant (Lily, tulip, hyacinth) to help 

celebrate Easter. The cost per plant is $10.00. Order forms will be in the bulletin or call the 

church office. Any questions see or email Sally Coombs at sallysews73@gmail.com 

 

Deadline: March 25, 2018 

Display : April 1, 2018 

mailto:sallysews73@gmail.com


 

 

Plymouth Rockers 

The Plymouth Rockers will meet on March 27 at noon, at the church. We’ll have a bring-

our-own lunch, followed by a program related to the church. Come and bring friends 

 

Family Promise Clothing Drive, March 2-18.  

Looking forward to spring?  Starting to get those spring clothes ready? Here’s an 

opportunity to do an inventory of your clothes and do some good in the process.  Pick out 

those gently used clothes you no longer wear, bring them to church in white kitchen trash 

bags or put them in bags provided in the cloak room, drop them in the white laundry 

baskets and help out Family Promise.  No shoes or accessories, please.  Thanks in 

advance, because every bag helps Family Promise receive a $5 clothing voucher from 

Goodwill to help families with emergency clothing for children or even work apparel for 

adults.  Below are important dates to keep in mind: 

  

Friday, March 2 to Sunday, March 18:  Congregations collect clothing. 

  

Monday, March 19-Saturday, March 24:  Congregations deliver clothing to the FPGI 

Day Center at 1850 N. Arsenal Ave., Indianapolis, IN 46218 between 9:00 a.m. and 4:00 

p.m. 

 

Eat Pizza while supporting Merom Conference and Retreat Center (MCRC)! 

Come to Monical's Pizza on Southport Road, Avon or Trader's Point on Saturday, April 7 

for dine-in or dine-out.  In return, they will donate 20% of each check to MCRC. If 

interested, please pick up a flyer in the church office or contact the church office for the 

flyer to be emailed to you.  The flyer must accompany the order for the donation to be 

applied.   

Pastoral Care 
Please contact Rev. Sarah at (386) - 478-9012 or PastorSarah@fcindy.org.   
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e-pistle 
for the week of March 22, 2018 

 

  

              Minister's Message 
 
Dear First Congregational Family, 
Creating Beloved Community, these first few weeks with you all has blessed me with a 
deepening sense of joy. As we prepare to enter Holy Week this Sunday with our Palm 
Sunday worship, Maundy Thursday 7pm worship with communion in the sanctuary and 
Easter Sunday, we are invited to go deeper and to grow closer to the heart of God. 
  
I am looking forward to our first Holy Week and Easter season together. The mystery of 
our faith is highlighted in these sacred stories of Jesus’ life, ministry, arrest, execution, 
burial and resurrection. I want to invite you and challenge you to join me in paying attention 
to where the Spirit shows up in these days to come. As you hear the stories of Holy Week 
and Easter, what stirs inside of you? What bubbles up inside? What is the Still Speaking 
God saying to you right now? 
  
I am listening. I am listening to you, to God, and to my own heart. I am here, ready to give 
and receive the joy that comes from creating beloved community. I am with you on this 
journey of faith. It is good to know that right where you are is right where you need to be. 
No matter who you are or where you are on life’s journey, you are welcome to be right 



where you are…right where you need to be…I hope you will join us in this holy season as 
we gather for worship and life together as beloved community. 
  
With gratitude for the journey together, 
 
              - Pastor Sarah 
 
Lenten Breakfasts 
The Southeastern Association of the Indiana Kentucky Conference is once again 
sponsoring a series of ‘Men’s Breakfasts’ on Saturday mornings at 8 a.m. at different 
churches.  Each breakfast includes a meal, a devotion and an offering that will go to 
support a ministry of the host church.  
 
The next and last breakfast will be on March 24: 
 
Zion Evangelical UCC 
Corner of North and New Jersey Streets 
Please call the host church at (317)-639-6411. 
 
Worship for Sunday 
 
Adult Class - 9:45 a.m. 
Our topic this week will be "What Good are Promises?" 
Meet in the library. 
  
Traditional Service - 11:00 a.m. 
Palm Sunday!  Pastor Sarah's sermon this week will be "Trust in the Lord".   
 
New Creation - 5:30 p.m. 
Palm Sunday is a day of celebration but also a day of recognition of the price Jesus would 
pay for his actions, especially his intentional voice in speaking truth to power. This Sunday 
we will review some of those episodes throughout his ministry, including his courage and 
audacity at the very end of his life. Strangely enough, the Three “Wise Guys” that visited 
New Creation throughout Advent will make a re-appearance at our worship as they stand 
in solidarity with Jesus, then and now. 
 
 
   
 



 
  
 
 
  
 
  

What's Happening at FCC 
 
Mission of the Month, One Great Hour of Sharing (OGHS) 
2017 was a year of unprecedented disasters—Hurricanes Harvey, Irma, and Maria; heavy 
rainfall in California followed by deadly landslides; extreme heat and wildfires; tornadoes in 
the South and Midwest; earthquakes in Mexico and on the Iran/Iraq border; flooding and 
monsoons in Bangladesh and India; drought and famine in the Horn of Africa.  It went on 
and on.  But if you contributed to One Great Hour of Sharing last year, you were there 
helping.  OGHS provides funds to react quickly to disasters around the world.  Working 
with local organizations world-wide, OGHS has infrastructure in place to respond rapidly 
whenever and wherever disaster strikes.  We don’t know where the need will come this 
year, but we can be sure there will be new disasters affecting communities that will need 
our help.  OGHS is one of the UCC’s “5 for 5” offerings, which FCC has committed to 
support.  While small donations are always welcome, this is one offering that we urge you 
to support generously.  Be there helping with the next crisis by donating now.  Use the 
special envelopes or put OGHS in the notation line of your check.  Thank you. 
 
Pantry Items of the Month 
During March we are collecting the following items: rice, juices, peanut butter and bar soap 
 
Easter Lilies- Last Chance to Order! 
Easter is right around the corner. Please order a plant (Lily, tulip, hyacinth) to help 
celebrate Easter. The cost per plant is $10.00. Order forms will be in the bulletin or call the 
church office. Any questions see or email Sally Coombs at sallysews73@gmail.com 
 
Deadline: March 25, 2018 
Display : April 1, 2018 
 
Plymouth Rockers 
The Plymouth Rockers will meet on March 27 at noon, at the church. We’ll have a bring-
our-own lunch, followed by a program by Wendy Baldwin on the state of the church 
building. All are welcome to join for lunch and conversation.  



 

 
Eat Pizza while supporting Merom Conference and Retreat Center (MCRC)! 
Come to Monical's Pizza on Southport Road, Avon or Trader's Point on Saturday, April 7 
for dine-in or dine-out.  In return, they will donate 20% of each check to MCRC. If 
interested, please pick up a flyer in the church office or contact the church office for the 
flyer to be emailed to you.  The flyer must accompany the order for the donation to be 
applied.   

Pastoral Care 
Please contact Rev. Sarah at (386) - 478-9012 or PastorSarah@fcindy.org.   
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e-pistle 
for the week of March 29, 2018 

 

  

              Minister's Message 
 
Dear First Congregational Family, 
Tonight we will gather in the sanctuary at 7pm for a time of thoughtful reflection as we 
recall the story of Jesus’ last week, remember the Last Supper, enter into the shadows and 
witness the stripping of the church. Easter will come, but first, we quiet ourselves and 
deepen our sense of God’s presence in the midst of the shadows and light of this world. If 
you can’t join us in person, consider taking a moment of silent reflection this evening and 
ponder the mysteries of God’s presence in the midst of all the sorrows of this world. 
  
Sunday marks our Easter day celebration and the beginning of a new season in the 
church. In this season each of us is invited to come together in small groups (sign-up 
sheets are in the church narthex). The purpose of these small gatherings (8-10 people) is 
for me as your new pastor to listen to your hopes and dreams for our church. It’s the best 
way to begin…to share and listen to one another and see how God’s dreams are unfolding 
within us. I really hope you will join us in these small group gatherings. I am eager to share 
Easter with you and prepare for our season of rebirth. 
  
With hope in the midst of the shadows, 



          Pastor Sarah 
 
  
Worship for Sunday 
 
Adult Class - 9:45 a.m. 
Our topic this week will be "Easter Stories". 
Meet in the library. 
  
Traditional Service - 11:00 a.m. 
Easter!  Pastor Sarah's sermon this week will be "Who Will Open the Door?".   
 
New Creation - 5:30 p.m. 
Even with conflicting versions of the events of the first Easter morning, it’s probably safe to 
say that all was not what it seemed that day. The day began with intense grief and 
mourning among the followers of Jesus, but we know from the variety of accounts that their 
grief quickly turned to rejoicing in new life. So it is with our own stories of sadness turning 
to joy. We pray that all is not what it seems in our time of despair, and the Resurrection is 
the basis of our hope. Join us in celebrating that hope and the promise of new life through 
the Resurrection this Easter Sunday. 
 
 
 
   
 
 
  
 
 
  
 
  

What's Happening at FCC 
 
Mission of the Month, Exodus Refugee 
Despite significant cuts to the US immigration program by the present administration, 
refugees are still arriving in Indianapolis to make their new homes. Exodus Refugee 
Immigration is a local, independent, nonsectarian, not-for-profit 501 C3 organization that 
resettles legally admitted refugees who have experienced persecution in their home 



 

countries and are unable to return.  Since 1981 Exodus has been welcoming thoroughly 
vetted refugees and helping them achieve self-sufficiency in their new homes in our 
community.  Exodus is still serving new arrivals, arriving from Burma (now including 
Rohingya), Congo, and Syria, and those already here with a variety of programs designed 
to help them achieve self-sufficiency.  Exodus not only meets the basic needs of these 
newcomers but provides a full array of services including social and medical services, 
English language training, cultural orientation, and employment services, all of which help 
these new members of the community settle in and thrive.  
 
Please give generously to support the important work Exodus does.  You may contribute 
dollar bills in the offering plate or larger amounts in the “Mission Offering” envelopes in the 
pew pockets.  If you choose to write a check, make it out to the church and mark “Exodus” 
on the notation line.  At a time when we sometimes wonder “What can I do?” this is 
something we can do to make a difference.  Exodus and these newcomers will greatly 
appreciate your help.  Thank you for your support. 
 
Pantry Items of the Month 
During April we are collecting the following items:bread, cereal, soups and deodorant.  
 
Eat Pizza while supporting Merom Conference and Retreat Center (MCRC)! 
Come to Monical's Pizza on Southport Road, Avon or Trader's Point on Saturday, April 7 
for dine-in or dine-out.  In return, they will donate 20% of each check to MCRC. If 
interested, please pick up a flyer in the church office or contact the church office for the 
flyer to be emailed to you.  The flyer must accompany the order for the donation to be 
applied.   

Pastoral Care 
Please contact Rev. Sarah at (386) - 478-9012 or PastorSarah@fcindy.org.   

 

  

  

 


